RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

January 27, 2011
The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Conference Room on January 27, 2011.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 3:35.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Anita Lindsay, Hyon Mulanay, Dawn Stith, Phyllis Crabtree, Karen Arant and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I.  OPENING BUSINESS

AGENDA APPROVAL

The committee reviewed and approved the agenda.
     II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

November and December (Special Meeting) minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

      III.        RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors: Pam Johns, Ashley Travis, Stephanie Lucas, and Allison Scherer.
      IV.        COMMITTEE REPORTS

CURRICULUM/TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

Ms. Johns presented the Curriculum/Technology Committee report.  Attached is the KETS Goals and Outcomes Report.  If these requests are approved, we will still need some AV switches, DVD players and tuners and DVD players.  We have a recurring problem of headphone replacement needs.  We discussed adding ear buds to class supply lists.  It would be more sanitary for the students, as well as saving money on headphones.
PD/ILT COMMITTEE

PD/ILT Committee report was presented by Ms. Scherer.  Our focus has been on Literacy First for primary; we also had Math training last summer.  Our current CSIP indicates that for Thoughtful Ed, we just need follow-up.  We need to concentrate more on web page updates.  We need to develop a method of keeping updates current.  Ms. Lucas suggested that we remind everyone through our monthly calendar.  Mr. Coffey said we could use our PLC time as well.  It would be helpful if the web pages could be worked on at home.  Ms. Scherer said that there is a way to link from home that she can share.  Next year’s plan will be due soon.  We will continue with Literacy First for Primary.  There shouldn’t be any more Everyday Math training.  Ms. Lucas is planning to ask a consultant to train us with writing, especially for intermediate classes.
COMPONENT REPORTS

The first quarter report was presented by Ms. Arant, as attached.  The report looks good.  Web page updates are the only inconsistency.  
VI. BUDGET REPORT/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The committee reviewed the November and December Financial Reports.   

VII. ACCIDENT REPORTS

This month, there were 5 accidents in the classroom, one in the gym and one on the playground.
VIII. STUDENT/SCHOOL  SUCCESSES

· Spelling Bee winner was Makenzie Hummel; Justin Russell came in second.
· Whiz Kids have advanced to semi-finals.
· Cross Country National Youth Championships in Lexington results included Anastasia Newsome as 11th place in girls 9 yr old; Thor Newsome as 1st in boys 6 yr old and Skye Newsome as 4th in 8 and under girls.
· Rineyville is mentoring five student teachers.
· Matt Reed received his Masters Degree from Georgetown College.
IX.  PLC REPORT
Learning checks results have just been received.  Mr. Coffey will share with the teachers.  Jimmie Dee Kelly is going to send the results of all the schools to each school as well.
X.  PLANNING
· A suggestion was made that we wait to ask for parents to turn in teacher requests this year because we will have so many new teachers to hire.  Several teachers are retiring.  We decided that it would be better to set a later deadline this year for teacher requests.  The hiring decisions should be finalized before the end of the year.
· Ms. Lucas stated that the SBDM committee needs to revise our writing policy.  We will need to do a double read before it becomes policy.  We might have to call a special meeting.
XI. NEW HIRES
· Bri Gibson has been hired in Mr. Duda’s place, but as a second grade teacher.  Doris Hudson is now Ms. Carman’s long-term sub until her effective retirement date.  She is in Mr. Duda’s classroom. 

·  The committee needs to make revisions on the interview questions and create a performance task for new interviews.

XII. POLICIES AND BY-LAWS 
On Dec. 6 the committee members met to revise the policies and by-laws.  They have been informed that we need a bullying policy, and have decided to adopt the HCBE policy on bullying.  Mr. Coffey mentioned that the district is going to hire an outside agency to help to review and revise the policies and by-laws.  The committee decided that after the district review, we will put the policy out for public review to faculty and parents.  We will post the policies on our website and send a notice out for public review, giving a two week grace period for approval or rebuttal.  We will also put them in a binder in the office and put a copy in the workroom so everyone will have an opportunity to review.
XIII. NEW BUSINESS


· Parent Survey needs to be revised and sent to parents.  Jennifer Baker, (FRYSC), Helene Harris (Title I) and Stephanie Lucas (parent survey) will get together to merge their survey needs.  SBDM committee will review and approve in the March meeting.  We might do the surveys on-line.  We would also offer a hard-copy version.  Ms. Arant made a motion that at the March meeting we review and approve the survey.
· Needs List.  Mr. Coffey sent an email out to survey the staff regarding needs that might be included in our Needs List.  The Needs List will be presented for approval at the February meeting. 
XIV.  ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Coffey adjourned the meeting at 4:55.

____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates     
Date________________________                                      Date_____________________

